LAND SURVEYOR REGULATORY REVIEW OF THE APELSCIDLA BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

The Land Surveyors Section of the Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land
Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects (APELSCIDLA Board) met on
March 23, 2017, at the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation, 9960 Mayland

Drive, Richmond, Virginia, with the following members present:
Mike Zmuda (LS)
Doyle Allen (LS)
Chuck Dunlap (LS)

Staff present for all or part of the meeting were:

Kathleen R. Nosbisch, Executive Director
Bonnie Davis, Administrative Assistant

Agency staff present for all or part of the meeting was:

Jay W. DeBoer, Director
No representative was present from the Office of the Attorney General.
Mr. Dunlap, Acting Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.
Mr. Dunlap reviewed the emergency evacuation procedures.
Mr. Allen moved to approve the agenda. Mr. Dunlap seconded the motion
which was unanimously approved by members: Allen and Dunlap.
There were no public comments.
Mr. Zmuda arrived to the meeting at 9:08 a.m. Mr. Dunlap transferred Chair
to Mr. Zmuda, Section Chair.
Land Surveyor Board members were provided a copy of the regulations
effective January 1, 2016. The Land Surveyor Board members discussed the
changes from previous Regulatory Review Committee meetings. The Land

Surveyor Board members began review of their section of the regulations.

Mr. DeBoer arrived to the meeting at 9:20 a.m.

The Board recessed from 10:52 a.m. until 11:02 a.m.

The Section determined by consensus that Virginia Statute § 54.1-407. Land
surveying is out of date and needs to be repealed. Mr. DeBoer stated a letter
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needed to be drafted requesting the repeal of this Statute.

Ms. Nosbisch stated that each profession is meeting to review their section of
the regulations. Professional Engineers will meet on April 18, 2017, and the
full Committee will meet on April 4, 2017.

Conflict of Interest forms were completed by all members present. Conflict of Interest
Forms
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:38 p.m. Adjourn

. D¥Boer, Secretary



